
 

December 22, 2021 

 

The Honorable Xavier Becerra 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20201 
 
RE: Medicaid School Mental Health Services 
 
Dear Secretary Becerra: 
 
I write to urge you to prioritize updating the Medicaid School Health Technical Assistance Guidei and 
Administrative Claiming Guideii to help state and local school districts do their part to address the 
mental health needs of our nation’s youth. I am grateful for your leadership in holding roundtables to 
learn the impact of the pandemic on American children and adolescents’ mental health and am 
encouraged by the Surgeon General Vivek Murthy’s advisory, “Protecting Youth Mental Health,” which 
highlighted the mental health crisis among children and issued a poignant call to action. I believe it is 
imperative that these Medicaid guides, which have not been updated since 1997 and 2003, respectively, 
be updated with guidance that gives state and local school districts the tools they need to serve their 
youth more effectively. 
 
As the Surgeon General’s advisory pointed out, mental health challenges among youth have been rising 
steadily over several years and have been exacerbated by COVID-19. In fact, nearly one in three parents 
(31%) shared that their children’s emotional health is worse than before the pandemic. iii Last year, the 
percentage of emergency department visits for mental health crises, including suicide attempts, rose 
dramatically (24-31%) for children and youth.iv And more than 140,000 children have experienced the 
death of a parent or grandparent caregiver during the pandemic.v Yet, few children are getting the 
services and supports they need to promote resiliency and wellness. 
 
Schools provide an ideal setting to support children’s mental wellness and to provide accessible services 
for those with mental health challenges. However, the lack of clear, updated Medicaid guidelines has 
resulted in barriers to state and local school districts using Medicaid funds to serve the many students 
who need mental health services. Updating guidance documents would allow CMS to:  
 

• Incorporate the 2014 free care policy reversal, which expands eligibility for school-based 
Medicaid programs;vi 

• Promote the use of telehealth services; 

• Address billing, documentation and other barriers to schools receiving Medicaid 
reimbursement;vii and 

• Share best practices and state examples of using Medicaid to increase the availability and 
coordination of mental health services for students. 

 



 

Providing updated guidance is urgently needed and a vital first step to enabling more equitable access to 
Medicaid mental health services in schools that help our youth. Thank you, again, for your leadership 
and support of children’s mental health. As an organization dedicated to transforming the health care 
system by uniting mental health advocates, business leaders, and government agencies in advancing 
mental health policy, I stand ready to assist you in this vital work. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Amy Kennedy 
Education Director 
The Kennedy Forum 
 
 
 
CC:  The Honorable Chiquita Brooks-LaSure, Administrator, Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 

Services (CMS) 
 The Honorable Daniel Tsai, Deputy Administrator and Director, Center for Medicaid and CHIP 

Services (CMCS) 
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